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Test landing for new helipad –  
Thursday 12 January from 7pm to 9pm  

The Prince of Wales Hospital (POWH) Acute 

Services Building (ASB) includes a new rooftop 

Helicopter Landing Site (HLS).  

To finalise construction activity for the new HLS, a 

flight test will be carried out on Thursday 12 

January from 7pm to 9pm, weather permitting.  

During the test, a helicopter will arrive and depart 

from a variety of directions based on both wind 

conditions and air traffic clearances issued by tower 

control at Sydney Airport. Some noise can be 

expected during the test landing and take-off. 

While testing is required to validate the new HLS, it 

will not be operational until the new Sydney 

Children’s Hospital Stage 1 and Minderoo Children’s 

Comprehensive Cancer Centre and Health 

Translation Hub projects near completion in 2025.  

An additional flight test will be required towards the 

completion of those projects to operationally 

commission the HLS for emergency and patient 

transport services, with the existing campus helipad 

remaining operational until this time.  

For any questions or concerns about this activity, 

please contact the Randwick Campus 

Redevelopment project team via details below. 

Thank you for your patience while we progress 

these important works. 


